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Wael, Mike
Contemplating from time to time about your problems, I came across an old–but in this context new problem:  Humidity pick-up of data grade cables under long term exposure to elevated humidity levels.
I studied this phenomenon back in 1999, and published a paper, which I attach for your info back in 2002 at IWCS.  I proposed to address this problem both on a national level and an international level, but so far this problem has been addressed only in a very rudimentary way by ICEA (Insulated Cable Engineers Association) in the US.  It has been so far totally ignored by IEC and ISO/IEC.
As you may see from the attached paper, I made extensive trials to measure the attenuation of data grade cables after accelerated aging under high humidity levels with fairly disastrous results.

I was at the time of presenting the paper basically attacked by the compounding industry – as they know how to resolve the problem, i.e. by using hydrophobic treated flame retardants mainly in the jacketing material and also in case of CMR cables in the insulating material, but they do not want to pay a couple of cents more per pound for the hydrophobic flame-retardant package.  Their main argument was that the accelerated aging test I used for the humidity susceptibility is – at least in their opinion too stringent and is not required to simulate realistic environment conditions for data grade cables.
The conditions I used were an exposure to 90 % RH at 60 ˚C over different times, up to 5 days.

Very nice, under conditions of PoE/PoEP conditions the level of 60 ˚C became a reality, even for long term exposure and the 90 % RH are very common during summer times. 
I certainly should appreciate a liaison statement on behalf of IEEE to IEC 46C WG7, JTC1/ISO/IEC SC25 WG3, CENELEC and ICEA (Comm. Cable Division) to request addressing this issue which is from a functionality point of view very essential for you guys – I assume that it is not in your interest to supply power while loosing data transfer!

If you should need further information on this issue, please contact me at any time.

Kind regards

Jo Walling
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